
 

 

 

  June 16, 2015 

Upcoming Sunday Services: 
 
June 12, 2016   10:00am 

“ Passages”         Rev. Douglas Taylor 

This is our annual service to recognize the rites of pas-

sage in our congregation: births, marriages, deaths, new 

member recognition and bridging. Following this we 

will have our annual meeting and then our annual con-

gregational picnic! 

June 19, 2016 10:00am 

Guest Speaker:   Oscar Sinclair 

 

 

June 26, 2016   10:00am   

"An Alternative Orientation"   

    Alex Compton-Monell 

We will be exploring how lgbtq experience can alter a 
person's perception and give new perspectives in a vari-
ety of ways, but especially in spirituality.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Minister:  Reverend Douglas Taylor 

Temporary RE Coordinator: Elena Greene 

Ministerial Intern: Jo VonRue 

President:  Andrea Palmeri 

President -Elect: Lauri  Thomas 

Music Director:  Vicky Gordon 

Office Administrator: Karen Armstrong 

Membership Coordinator: Ron Clupper 

Office  Hours:  9am  to 1pm  Mon-Fri, 

but closed on Wednesdays. 

Worship Services:  

Sundays at 9:30am and 11:15am 

10am beginning May 29 

Children’s Programs and Nursery Care 

during both services 

 

HOW TO CONTACT US: 

183 Riverside Drive 

Binghamton, NY 13905 

Phone:  607.729.1641 

Fax:  607.729.1899 

Email: office@uubinghamton.org 

Web:  www.uubinghamton.org 

TO SUBMIT AN ARTICLE: 

Please e-mail to the office address, or a 

leave a hard copy on the office desk  

by the deadline printed below.  

Please include your name & phone num-

ber. 

Next Beacon Deadline: June 3 

THE NEXT BEACON DEADLINE 

IS  

July 1 

 

June 2016 

Annual Meeting and Congregational 

Picnic this Sunday June 12 

 after service. 

 

 

 

 

 

Details inside! 



 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Leader Development and Resource Committee 

2016-2017 Proposed Slate of Candidates for Annual Meeting Approval 

TITLE      NOMINEE    TERM ENDS 

President     Lauriel Thomas   2017 

President-Elect    Lynne Theophanis   2017 

Treasurer     Gay Canough    2017   

Treasurer-Elect    Tim Wolcott    2017 

Clerk      Wes Ernsberger   2017 

Trustee     Bill Knipscher    2019 

Trustee     Stan Masters    2017 

Trustee     Catherine Rosso   2018   

 

Endowment Committee   Scott Clarke    2019 

Endowment Committee   Darlyne Mitchell   2018 

Endowment Committee   Romney White   2019 

 

Personnel     John Roby    2019  

      

Leader Development & Resource  Steve Van Austin   2018  

Leader Development & Resource  Madeleine Cotts   2018 

Leader Development & Resource  Dorothy Haverly   2018  

 

Membership      Chris Niskanen   2017 

Membership      Shawn Steketee   2018 

Membership      Heather Kirkland   2019 

 

Join us at the annual meeting on Sunday, June 12, when we will approve these leadership positions and 

other important UUCB decisions. 



  о 

June Pride Events 

and Activities 

 

People of Blessing 

Service 

ñItôs Just Loveò Interfaith service affirming people 
of all sexual orientations and gender identities. 

First Congregational Church, Front and Main 
Street, Binghamton,( not at UUCB) 7 pm. Contact  

Carol Gallagher for more info at  

gallagher592@twc.com 

 

Help LGBTQ Teens 
 
 As part of Rainbow Alliance's community project, 
UUCB is collecting non-perishable foods for Iden-
tity, the Binghamton youth center for LGBTQ 
teens.* No glass containers. Individually 
wrapped items are also needed. Granola bars, mi-
crowavable meals, nuts, apple sauce, apple juice, 
and crackers. Collection box is in the coat room. 
 
Our mission is to make our communities a better 
place for LGBTQ youth. Our knowledgeable, pas-
sionate staff offer training to health and human ser-
vice providers, youth workers, educators, adminis-
trators, and anyone else who works with LGBTQ 
youth. We also work with schools and youth pro-
grams to help educate students on LGBTQ issues.  
 

Pride Service at UUCB 
Sunday, June 26 at 10am 
with Alex Compton-Monell 
 

PRIDE Family Picnic 
Sunday, June 26 at 1:00pm 
 
Gather at UUCB after the Pride Service to set-up, 
graze on snacks and chit chat) 
 
Goodies from 
the grill provid-
ed. 
Bring a dish to 
share. 
Activities for 
kids. 

 

 

 

 

 

Social Hour Needs You! 

When you are thinking about how you can make 

a difference in your community, think about 

signing up to host a Sunday social hour. You 

can host with your committee, group or even 

your family! Social hour is an important time of 

fellowship for our members, friends and new-

comers to get to know one another and connect. 

You can sign up on the clipboard in the kitchen 

and if you have any questions, you can see Ste-

ve Kresge or a member of the membership com-

mittee.  

 
Want to Carpool to GA? 
 
General Assembly will be in Columbus, Ohio 
later this month and we're creating carpool op-
portunities to help reduce everyone's travel ex-
penses.  On the bulletin board labeled Denomi-
national Affairs is a sign-up sheet for those 
looking for a ride and those offering one.  Since 
many people will attend on specific days of the 
week long assembly, the sign-up sheet has days 
you plan to leave and return so others can find a 
good match.   
 
There's much to do at GA.  Every day there are 
multiple and varied worship services. And all 
programs fall into one of three major topical 
categories: 
 
Å Interfaith work. This includes interfaith coali-
tions for social justice, interfaith dialogue and 
bridge-building, and interfaith spiritual out-
reach.  
Å Racial justice. Programs address understand-
ing white privilege, responding to the call and 
challenge of the Black Lives Matter movement, 
and more. 
Å Deepening and strengthening the capacities 
and skills of lay leaders. 
 
To take advantage of all the GA programming, 
you need to get there!  It's only about an eight 
hour drive, so let's work together to carpool as 
many from UUCB as possible! 
 
Jeff Donahue 
 

mailto:gallagher592@twc.com


Relationship Building through Gardening! 

Jo VonRue, Minister Intern 

 

As part of my seminary education I am 

required to plan and implement a fo-

cused initiative which is a project that 

crosses borders of some kind.  When 

Douglas and I talked about what I might 

do for this project, he suggested a garden 

because there was already some energy 

around gardening from within our UUCB 

community.  So, partnering with the local 

VINES organization I have begun to co-

organize one of their community garden 

plots at 26 Mather Street.   

The Mather street garden is only a short 1.5 mile drive or walk from the door of our church.  It is located in a 

neighborhood that is quite transient with a low average income.  The folks who live in this neighborhood (from 

a VINES study) have less access to freshly grown and healthy food due to a number of reasons, access and in-

come being just a few.  

UUCB has one garden bed within the larger garden plot and it is clearly marked with our name on one of the 

posts.  We are also helping to maintain the larger garden plot by weeding, weed whacking, and mowing when 

we can.  It is my goal that members of UUCB will spend some time in the garden each week weeding our bed, 

caring for the garden and engaging in dialog and hard work with the community members who also garden 

there.  

Our bed is planted with tomatoes, broccoli, and green peppers and the harvested vegetables will go into a box 

for community consumption.  I will be placing a box soon in the front of the garden that will be clearly labeled 

FREE vegetables in hopes that community members will gather what they need.  I am also organizing a garden 

team that will help through the next year in hopes that we will build strong relationships with those community 

members and that this work of the Mather street garden will carry on after my internship is complete next June.  

A few people have already come forward and asked to be a part of this team, and you will see a sign-up sheet 

posted in the church hallway this week.   

I want to thank Debby Herman, Jean Rose 

Klein, and Kate Thorpe for coming out to 

our first gardening event which was held at 

the end of May.  We were able to get our 

garden bed planted, and the rest of the plot 

tidied up a bit.  We were also able to start 

building relationships with several of the 

neighbors on Mather street.  Join us, help 

UUCB reach out to the larger community 

with compassion and friendship. 

 Jo 



 

You are Invited to a Very Special 
Event...Friday, June 24th  

 
You are invited to meet Kamishina (David) ole 
Nkuito, a Maasai leader visiting from Kenya at a 
reception for him Friday, June 24th in the  
Social Hall starting at 6:00. 
 
We will have a pot luck dinner to introduce him 
to American foods. This is the first time he has 
been to the U.S. and he wishes to thank us for  
the $500 gift from the Endowment toward a 
young Maasai girl's education. After we eat Da-
vid will give us a presentation about his people 
and life in Kenya. 
 
David is a really fun guy who took Heather 
Kirkland, Don Beaudoin, and Tom and Dolores 
Elliott on safari to the Maasai Mari a couple 
years ago. 
Please bring your favorite potluck foods to share 
and we will have paper and pens to identify 
them for David. He will love it. 
So please join us for a good time on June 24th. 
The Friday morning SGM are helping with the 
arrangements. 
If you have any questions, contact Dolores El-
liott Dolores Elliott at 729-0016. 

Window Reminder: as the weather  turns warmer  

and we begin to open windows at UUCB, please 

remember to close them when you leave. 

Got Cell Phones? 

Drop your used cell phones in the box in the coa-

troom so we can get them to the RISE domestic vio-

lence shelter. They will help the people who need 

them most. 

LIBRARY   Our UUCB Library is open Sunday 

mornings from 12:15 to 1:00. The Library is located 

in the hall to the Social Hall and Restrooms, on the 

left just past the Office. 

Depression Support Group: A group for  those 

affected by depression meets at UUCB in the Fire-
side room each Monday night at 7pm. It is free and 
open to anyone who would like to attend. No regis-

tration necessary. You may just show up. 

Remember to wear your nametag: It will help us 
all to get to know each other better! 

 

The Church Mouse 

Knowsé. 

The children planted impatiens under the 
UUCB sign in the front. 
  
Karen Armstrong donated her weed trim-
mer. 
  
Corey Robinson has been helping with 
the lawn mowing. 
  
Nick May has been helping John Patter-
son with the drain pipe project. 
  
Bev Singer has been making the flower 
beds look nice. 
  
Scott Clarke and Craig Zayre have been 
splitting and stacking firewood. 
 
John Roby and Pete Rosso have been 
helping out in the kitchen on Sundays. 
 
There are so many people doing so many won-

derful things, that sometimes the church 

mouse misses some. If you know of someone 

who should be acknowledged, please email  

office@uubinghamton.org or call 607-729-

1641. 

 

 

 

 

Soup and Sandwich Saturdays 

UUCB helps out at the All Saints Episco-

pal Church non-time meal while their reg-

ular helpers (BU students) are away. 

Please sign up in the hallway if you, your 

friends and family would like to help out 

with this fun and rewarding task! 

 

 



GREEN MATTERS 

  

 
Exploring a Plant- Based Diet 
About 45 people attended our May 20 potluck and 
video.  Much appreciation to all who made it happen!  If 
you werenôt able to attend - or if you want to see it again - 
you can view the video at tinyurl.com/uucb-greger.  Also, if 
youôd like to be added to our email list for similar future 

events, just let Gerri Wiley know (gerriwiley@yahoo.com).  
Thereôs a lot of interest in this topic – and under-
standably so.  Adopting a plant based diet is one 
of the best things we can do to improve our per-
sonal well-being and life expectancy. 

 

March for a Clean Energy  
Revolution 
Youôll want to mark your calendar now so that 
you can be part of this major event.  It takes place 
in Philadelphia on Sunday, July 24, the day before 
the start of the nearby Democratic National Con-
vention.  This march is designed to send a strong 
message that now is the time for a rapid, nation-
wide transition to clean energy.  It is endorsed by 
hundreds of organizations.  Want to learn more?  
See cleanenergymarch.org.  Citizen Action of 
New York has chartered a bus that will take us to 
the march from Binghamton.  To sign up now, go 
to cleanenergymarch.org/transportation, enter 
your zipcode, and fill out the form.   
 

UUCB Scrap Metal Fundraiser 
You know those items of scrap metal youôve been 
saving up?  You can drop them off anytime from 
Thursday, June 23 through Sunday, June 26. 
Just leave them in the designated spot in front of 
the playground fence at the back parking lot. 
Items must be ñmostly metalò and no one item 
should weigh over 40 pounds so we can lift it 
safely. All proceeds will be donated to UUCB. If 
you have any questions, contact Wes Ernsberger 
or John Patterson. Thanks so much for participat-
ing!   
Green Affirmation 
"And the people of our priceless planet, honoring 
all that is sacred, rose up, gathered together, re-
captured their power, and created a democracy." – 
A UUCB member 

 

Stewardship Note 

My responsibilities as the co-chair of this 

year’s Stewardship campaign are coming to 

an end. I am compiling a Stewardship Note-

book created to assist future campaign vol-

unteers. I have two additional important 

tasks to complete: thank yous and an evalua-

tion. 

Thank you to everyone who has participated 

in the stewardship process: those who came 

to our brainstorming meeting, I hope that we 

have met your expectations; if you helped 

with or came to a stewardship/fellowship 

event or service, then you have been a part of 

stewardship; if you helped with a mailing by 

stuffing envelopes, then it couldn’t have been 

done without you; if you were a sounding 

board for letters, Beacon articles and weekly 

digital updates from Karen Armstrong and 

that includes Karen, thank you; if you read 

what I wrote and it inspired you, then thank 

you again.  

Thank you to Jim Dwyer for his presenta-

tions as the co-chair, for Douglas Taylor 

stepping in when we were sick and Andrea 

Palmeri for leading the congregation. Invisi-

ble to all, since late February, Pledge Secre-

tary, Scott Husted input pledge names and 

generated reports weekly for several months, 

which helped inform us about the progress 

of the campaign. If I have missed your per-

sonal contribution or an activity, please for-

give me as much of the past few months has 

become a blur.  

The greatest THANK YOU is to all who have 

pledged generously because YOU BELIEVE, 

as I do in the power and purpose of UUCB.  

Your contributions are still needed. To do an 

evaluation, a questionnaire will be available 

at the Annual Meeting and picnic on June 12. 

Your input is needed. Please take the time to 

give me your feedback and your ideas. 

Heather Kirkland 

 

http://tinyurl.com/uucb-greger
mailto:gerriwiley@yahoo.com
http://www.cleanenergymarch.org/
http://www.cleanenergymarch.org/transportation/


 

  Annual Meeting and  

Congregational Picnic 

Sunday, June 12 at 11am 

Join us for this annual event where we will 
make important decisions about the future of  
UUCB.  

There will be a bounce house and supervised 
activities for kids on the playground during 
the meeting. 

Please sign up on the Fellowship Bulletin 
board so we will know that we will have 
enough helpers to make this a great event! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UUCB Dining for Dollar$ ends soon! 

 Be sure to check out and bid on the events listed 
in the social hall. This is a great fundraiser for 
UUCB. So bid high and bid often! The bidding will 
close after the congregational picnic on Sunday 
June 12. 

 

 

 

Closing our Budget Gap 

 The 2016-2017 budget that the Board began 
working with in May contained pledge revenue 
to date, anticipated additional revenue and ex-
penses as submitted by our various committees. 
At that time, we started out with a $63,581 gap 
in anticipated revenue and expenses. The Board 
spent the budget meeting making $19,730 in cuts 
from that proposed budget, and as of June 4th, 
pledges were increased by $8,036.  

 Additional pledge increases were submit-
ted on Sunday, June 5th but have not yet been 
recorded. The current budget gap is roughly 
$37,565 (less the increases from Sunday), so we 
are making progress toward closing the gap, 
however it is still quite substantial.  

 Thanks to all who have increased their 
pledges to date. If you havenôt yet increased 
your pledge, and are not yet near the suggested 3
-4% or more, please consider increasing your 
pledge if possible. In addition to increased 
pledging, the Board has identified other ways to 
generate additional revenue, including several 
fundraising opportunities that would involve 
reaching out to the greater community for sup-
port. We will share those on Sunday, and will 
look for volunteers to help with those fund rais-
ers and welcome any additional ideas you may 
have for generating additional revenue.  

 We are excited about the opportunity this 
challenge presents in evaluating our commitment 
to serving our beloved spiritual home, and reach-
ing out to the greater community to share our 
home and our Unitarian Universalist values.   

Andrea Palmeri, Board President 

The UUCB Crafting Circle 

Saturdays June 11 and June 25 

2-5pm 

Bring something youõve been working on 

or learn something new.  

Everyone is welcome! 



PLEASE  
PLACE  
STAMP  
HERE 

Garden Tours 
Primary Business Address 

Your Address Line 2 
Your Address Line 3 
Your Address Line 4 

 
Phone: 555-555-5555 

Fax: 555-555-5555 
E-mail: someone@example.com 

183 Riverside Drive 

Binghamton, New York 13905 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

   ñWe offer a spiritual 

home where we explore, 

celebrate and cherish our 

interconnectedness,  

encourage growth and 

transcendence, and act 

with justice and  

compassion.ò    

 

Have Dinner with a Maasai Leader! 

 

 

 

 

 

June 24th at UUCB 

(details inside) 

 




